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Checklist 

 
 

  Be aware that members 

are receiving their   

benefit statements may 

raise pay queries with 

you. 

Have you printed off the 

ScamSmart leaflet and 

left it in a prominent 

staff area? 

Contact us if you would 

like to host a member 

event on 020 8356 

2521 

In this edition:- 

 

 Annual Benefit Statements 

 ScamSmart 

 TPS Contribution Rates 

 Members Page  

Welcome to the quarterly edition of our newsletter,  
which provides you with an update on the Local Gov-
ernment Pension Scheme (LGPS) and other topical-
matters. 

December 2018 

Annual Benefit Statements  

Equiniti have recently been sending out 

ABSs to active members for the year-end 

March 18.  We would like to say a big 

THANK YOU to all Schools for submit-

ting the Year End Returns to Equiniti in a 

timely manner! 

You may well be getting a few queries 

from members regarding their statements, 

that you may not be able to answer. In 

these circumstances, please refer them to 

Equiniti who will be happy to assist.  Their 

contact details are: 01293 603 085 



Don’t let your members be scammed out of 

their retirement! 

The Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) and The Pensions Regu-

lator (tPR) have launched a new fraud alert campaign called 

ScamSmart.   

We urge all our employers and members to be on their guard if 

you receive an unexpected ‘too good to be true’ offer to transfer 

your pension to them or to release some money from it. Your 

money is then often invested in unusual and high risk invest-

ments, or it is simply stolen! 

 

 

 

If your or any of your members are approached, please visit the 

ScamSmart website before going any further – Don’t become 

another victim! 

ScamSmart - www.fca.org.uk/scamsmart  

 

 

 

If you or your members are approached, report it immediately to 

Action Fraud: 
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Important News From Teachers Pension 

Scheme (TPS)            

Increases to Employer Contribution Rates             

Schools, colleges and universities have been warned to budget for 

an increase in the employer contributions they must pay into the 

Teachers' Pension Scheme (TPS) on behalf of their staff.  The 

warning of a contribution rise follows the government’s Actuary’s 

Department completing its calculations to provide indicative results 

of the 2016 valuation of the Teachers’ Pension Scheme 

The key results are: 

 Implementation of the change to the employer contribution 

rate will be 1 September 2019 (rather than 1 April 2019) due 

to the delay in this announcement 

 The current employer contribution rate of 16.48% will be in-

creasing to an estimated employer contribution rate of 23.6%, 

for the period 1 September 2019 until 31 March 2023 

 The change to the SCAPE discount rate that is used to as-

sess the current cost of future benefit payments, has necessi-

tated for the increase in employer rates; the SCAPE rate will 

change from CPI + 2.8% to CPI + 2.4% from April 2019 

 There will be funding from the DfE for the year 2019/20 to 

help meet the additional costs and a consultation process will 

take place to determine final funding arrangements. Funding 

for 2020/21 onwards will be discussed as part of the next 

Spending Review round. 

 The indicative result also shows that the cost cap has been 

breached due to the value of member benefits having fallen, 

this is due to assumptions about earnings (pay increases low-

er than expected) and reduction in life expectancy. Discussion 

will take place with the TPS Scheme Advisory Board to rec-

ommend changes to the scheme design for career average 

section members of the TPS to align member   

No doubt there will be more updates on this as we head towards 

September 2019 – we’ll keep you posted! 

http://www.fca.org.uk/scamsmart
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MEMBERS PAGE 

 
PLEASE DISPLAY IN A PROMINENT PLACE FOR ALL YOUR MEMBERS TO SEE! 

Have you got your LGPS annual benefit  

statement yet? 

Most of you should by now have received your 2017-18 annual 

benefit statement from Equiniti. If you’ve not received it yet, 

please don’t panic!!  

We are working hard with Equiniti to resolve some data problems 

and we hope to get some posted out before Christmas.  If you 

don’t receive one, please be patient, as the rest will follow in Jan-

uary 2019.  

Included with this year’s statements is a Privacy Notice which we 

are required to send under the new data protection regulations 

(GDPR), to all individuals who hold data for about how we use 

your information, who we share it with and why. The notice should 

be self-explanatory, but if you have any questions please do not 

hesitate to contact us.   

Pension flexibility (Freedom & Choice) 

The frequency of pension scams is on the increase, but there are 

a number of things you can do to protect yourself. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t let a scammer enjoy your retirement – find out more by visit-

ing www.fca.org.uk/scamsmart.  If you are approached, report it 

immediately to Action Fraud:     

http://www.fca.org.uk/scamsmart


Contact Details 

 

The Hackney Pension Team 

 

Julie Stacey (Head of Pensions Administration) 
Karen Chenery (Liaison Officer Pension) 

Lucy Patchell (Pension Officer) 
Nicola Speer (Pension Officer) 

Sharmin Haque (Pension Assistant) 
Hackney Pensions Team 020 8356 2521 

Pensions@hackney.gov.uk 

 

 

The Pension Administrators Equiniti  

 

www.hackney.xpmemberservices.com 
Equiniti 01293 603 085 

Hackney.pensions@equiniti.com 
 

 

Useful websites 
 

Www.lgpsmember.org 
Www.lgpsregs.org 

Www.thepensionregulator.gov.uk/public-services-schemes.aspx 
Www.gov.uk/state-pension-age 
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Seasons Greetings and a Happy New YearSeasons Greetings and a Happy New Year 

From the Pensions Team.From the Pensions Team. 

Note: The offices will be closed for the Christmas periodNote: The offices will be closed for the Christmas period  

From 22/12/2018 to 02/01/2019 inclusiveFrom 22/12/2018 to 02/01/2019 inclusive 

mailto:Pensions@hackney.gov.uk

